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Meetings are held in the George  
Longley Building at the rear  of the 
Robert Clark Centre: 
 

Committee - 3rd Tuesday each 
month at 4pm. 
 

Growing Friends - Tuesday each 
week 1pm--4pm,  
2nd Sunday each month, 1pm--4pm. 
 

Plant Sales at the above times and 
9am -5pm daily from the trolley out-
side the Robert Clark Conservatory.  
 

Guiding Friends - 4th Tuesday each 
month 10am.  
 

History Group 1st Tuesday each 
month 4pm. 
 

Educating Friends – 
2nd Tuesday each month, 10am. 
 

Plant Labelling as required. 
 

Botanical Artists ("BAGS") – 

Mondays, noon to 4pm. 

 (Not school holidays) 

MEETING TIMES  2013  

FRIENDS NEWSLETTER SUMMER 2013  

Presidentôs Report 2012 

President Elizabeth Gilfillan welcomes guests at the 150th book launch 

Welcome to the New Year and best wishes for the year ahead. The 
plans for 2013 so far are interesting and we hope as many as possible 
will take part and enjoy the events. 

 It  has been a big year and I hope all are able to relax and enjoy their 
gardens, maybe catch up on chores.  

 ñA perfect summer day is when the sun is shining, the breeze blow-
ing, birds singing, and the mower is brokenò (James Dent) The FBBG 
ended a glorious, busy Spring with activities enjoyed by many.  

 A bus load of members and friends from Ballarat and Buninyong, vis-
ited the spectacular Australian Botanic Garden at Cranbourne, and 
were fortunate to view the newly opened second section. 

 Shortly afterwards approximately 1,000 children visited the gardens 
and enjoyed the delights prepared by the enthusiastic Educating group, 
an AMAZING day.  

 The Spring gardens looked wonderful, and a very successful open 

weekend was preceded by the fantastic Speakers Luncheon at the Bal-

larat Art Gallery. 

 The Guides were happily walked ñoff their feetò with tours, 300  visi-

tors from the Australian Garden History Conference were very appre-

ciative of the opportunity . 

 The Ballarat Botanic Gardens were looking spectacular and we are 
thrilled to see the new  cycads,  funded by FBBG, in pride of place in 
the centre bed. We sincerely thank the gardens staff for their support 
and assistance over the past year. 
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 The An Eden of Loveliness book launch was a 
momentous occasion and a fitting celebration of 30 
years of FBBG, over 150 people attended the fes-
tivities. Thanks to Sue Beck & her choral team who 
entertained the throng 

 

What is a Botanical Garden?  

In the International Agenda for Botanic Gardens the 
definition is as follows:   

 Botanic Gardens are institutions holding docu-
mented collections of living plants for the purposes 
of scientific research, conservation, display and 
Educationò . 

 In a remarkable paper on the role of botanical gar-
dens Ferdinand Mueller(1825-1896)as Director of 
Royal Botanic Gardens, Melbourne (1852-1873) 
stated that ñin all cases the objects of a botanical 
garden must be mainly scientific and predominantly 
instructiveò differing from parks or what he called 
ñpublic pleasure gardensò   

 New Botanical Gardens are still being created and 
in recent times the focus has been on creating an 
awareness of the threat to ecosystems from human 
overpopulation and its consequent need for biologi-
cal and physical resources.  

 Botanical Gardens provide an excellent medium 
for communication between the world of botanical 
science and the general public. Education programs 
can help the public develop greater environmental 
awareness by understanding the meaning and  
importance of ideas like conservation and sustain-
ability.  

 The interchange of valuable knowledge being an 
important function, was highlighted in Ballarat with 
our own Sequoiadendron giganteum- (Giant Red-
woods), and the fungal disease which developed 
due in part due to dramatic climatic changes.  

 Ballarat is truly blessed to be the custodian of 
such an important asset. This is an evolving process 
and the future re-development of the Fernery will be 
an opportunity to continue this work. 

 I look forward to seeing you all during the year 
ahead. 

Elizabeth Gilfillan  

Jovial choristers at Novemberôs launch of 150thHistory 
amazed the enthusiastic crowd. 

GUIDING FRIENDS:  
 

T he months of October and November 
were a busy time for the guides with 

large tour groups including Bowral Garden-
ing Club, Friends of Geelong Botanical 
Gardens, Garden History Conference, as 
well as eight smaller guided tours held as 
part of the Botanical related events in Bal-
larat in springtime.  The Guides have de-
cided to make a Sunday morning guided 
tour a fixed event for autumn and spring in 
Ballarat in 2013. A guide will be available 
at the conservatory to take guided tours at 
11 am on Sundays in the milder seasons 
when we have the beautiful autumn col-
ours and the bloom time of spring. We 
hope by making it a regular event and with 
publicity that locals and visitors will avail 
themselves of this opportunity. Please help 
let others know about this. 
 
 This year the guides group concentrated 
on trees in their development program. 
One of the outcomes was the production of 
a new pamphlet on the 15 trees the Na-
tional Trust has classified as significant.  
 
 Encapsulating these magnificent trees in 
a couple of short meaningful and relevant 
sentences was a challenge but we are 
very pleased with the result. It is a fitting 
souvenir and guide for a visitor to learn 
about and locate these significant trees in 
our gardens. Andrew Thomas has done a 
wonderful job with the layout, cover photo 
and design. The initial feedback on the 
pamphlet has been very positive and has 
encouraged the guides to follow this up 
with two more pamphlets on the óStatuesô 
and óThe Prime Ministers Walkô and we 
hope to have these ready by autumn.  
 
 A pamphlet helps visitors but it is the con-
versations that take place on the guided 
tours that give the opportunity to explore 
other aspects and ask questions about 
these aged trees. How are we helping to 
conserve them? What ones are most at 
risk with climate change?  Why were these 
trees chosen to be planted in the 19th cen-
tury and early 20th centuries? What is the 
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lifespan of these trees? Why are some prone 
to disease in other parts of the world and not 
here? What replacement trees are being cho-
sen now?  Who decides when a tree is to be 
removed? Why are so many of our trees from 
other countries? Is a master plan in place to 
guide what happens with these trees? Who 
makes the management deci-
sions?   
 
 The answers to these ques-
tions can be complex and 
sometimes somewhat subjec-
tive. The value of these conver-
sations is that people are shar-
ing views about the survival of 
these aged and significant 
trees and sorting out for them-
selves how much they value 
them and they are gaining ap-
preciation of the efforts made 
to protect them. Interest in our 
trees flows through to interest 
in how they are managed.  
 
 A good example of where the 
gardens are conserving the 
aged trees is the Blue Gum 
(Eucalyptus globulus), a rem-
nant of the original windbreak 
planted on the western edge of 
the gardens. It had its canopy 
re-stabilised with cable bracing 
recently. The cable bracing 
was started about 15 years ago and they 
hoped that would help extend its life and it is 
now doing well, way beyond expectations. An 
aged tree like this provides a great fauna 
habitat in the gardens. 
 
 Another one of the tree icons in the gardens 
is the Sierra Redwood (Sequoiadendron gi-
ganteum).  From 1863 to 1874 an avenue of 
Sequoiadendrons a mile long was planted and 
the whole avenue of trees has been placed on 
the ñRegister of Significant Trees in Victorian 
Botanic Gardensò by Heritage Victoria as of 
cultural Heritage significance. They have 
struggled with drought and a lot of conserva-
tion steps have been made to help their sur-
vival.  It is perhaps too early to tell how effec-
tive this has been; more time is needed for it 

to take full effect and before judgement 
can be made. Some time ago a 5m tall Se-
quoiadendron was removed from Lake Es-
mond (the only exotic tree in that local rec-
reational area) and relocated to the Bal-
larat Gardens and it is growing well. Anti-
fungal treatment has been used to combat 

the canker disease problem 
but it is hard to gauge its effec-
tiveness as all trees were 
treated and there was no sepa-
rate control environment.  
 
 The trees are obviously look-
ing better than during the 
drought conditions but we ob-
serve with great interest their 
future in this less than favour-
able environment for these 
trees. Abundant soil moisture 
is required for their growth. 
 
 The management of these 
trees is one focus on tours but 
it is standing at the base of 
these grand specimens and 
marvelling at their majesty and 
grandeur that the real appre-
ciation and valuing takes place. 
Getting out amongst the trees 
and running your hand over the 
jig-saw bark of the Yellow Pine 
(Pinus onderosa) or the tessel-
lated bark of the Coast Red-

wood (Sequoia sempervirens), examining 
the pinkish red flowers in winter on the Pu-
riri (Vitex lucens)   and locating the knees 
(the woody root projections) of the Swamp 
Cypress (Taxodium Distichum) are some 
of the joys to be had. There is the opportu-
nity to learn about their history and the sto-
ries of the collectors who set the fashion 
for yesterday that we have inherited today. 
 
 The Guiding Friends hope you enjoy the 
significant trees in the Ballarat Botanical 
gardens on a guided interpretative tour or 
as an independent visitor armed with the 
new ñSignificant Treesò informative pam-
phlet. 

Terry OôBrien 
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We are looking forward to this  

special guest speaker! 

 

Peter Donaldson has retraced the  

Himalayan & Antarctic explorations 

of Sir Joseph Hooker, one of the  

greatest Botanists in history. He will 

speak on the plants & conditions en-

countered on the expeditions  

ARE YOU FREE?  

FBBG  AGM, Thursday,  

FEB 21, 2013 -  

Dr Peter Donaldson,  

Guest speaker  

The photo above, shows Dame Elisabeth in 

2004 aged 95 when she insisted on person-

ally planting a commemorative tree at her 

home ñCruden Farmñ. The tree was to 

celebrate the 25th anniversary of Australian 

Garden History.   

 

Her garden, "Cruden Farm", at Langwarrin, 

is one of Australia's finest examples of 

landscape gardening and is regularly open 

to the public. The original design was by 

Edna Waling. Dame Elisabethôs legacy 

will be cherished forever. 

Elizabeth Gilfillan  

Dame Elisabeth Murdoch  
A great Botanical supporter, Dame Elisa-

beth passed away in December she will 

always be remembered for her enthusiastic 

interest in the importance of Gardens in 

our daily lives. Her contribution was not 

only philanthropic but generous of spirit.  

 

  TENANTS GROUP  
  REPORT 
Heidi Zukarkis has reported on plans for the 

Begonia Festival 2013.   

Each Tenant group will be allocated the 

same site as for 2012.   

The dangers for members of each Tenant 

group unloading their displays from Gillies 

Street have been recognised and vehicles 

will be granted scheduled access into the 

Gardens for set-up and pack-up purposes. 

SPECIAL  

OFFER No. 1  

Blackwood Ridge Nursery   

(formerly Trentham Nursery and before that Norgates)  
off the Trentham-Greendale Road. 

10% OFF! 
ñI am always keen to promote gardening and I would like to offer any of your 

members 10% off all purchases at our nursery 'Blackwood Ridge' we have an 

extensive catalogue of plants with over 2500 cultivars, species and varieties of 

trees, shrubs, perennials and ground covers (friends of the Ballarat botanic gar-

dens just need to mention this offer to qualify)ò  James Pethybridge 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Langwarrin,_Victoria
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Landscape_gardening
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Botanical Art Classes 
2012  
This year it was a privilege to teach a 
very enthusiastic group of Botanical art-
ists during three workshops.          Their 
passion for art and sharing of knowledge 
in this field was enhanced by working in 
the centre of Ballaratôs Botanical Gar-
dens. 
 
The artists concentrated on developing 
skills of observation and using a wide 
range of media and each student gradu-
ally found what suited their own style.   
 
During the launch of óAn Eden of Loveli-
nessô the artists were able to display 
some of their work which ranged from 
beginners to quite accomplished.  
 
The essential ingredient was enthusi-
asm as there was always something 
more to learn and to which to aspire.  
 
This enthusiasm was reinforced by the 
artists meeting regularly at the George 
Longley Room on Monday afternoons 
during the school terms. 
 
I wish to thank all the students that have 
participated in the workshops for their 
dedication and their preparedness to 
learn. I have enjoyed sharing my Botani-
cal Art skills with them 

Geraldine Roberts  

To Elizabeth,  
 

Without your unstinting support and encouragement, the book project 

would undoubtedly be still awaiting completion by a future group.  

 

Your graciousness at the launch will be long remembered by those of us 

with an inkling of the behind -the -scenes paddling.  

 

From the History Group with much affection  

Growing Friends  
Growing Friends have being busy watering , pot-
ting and selling as the warm weather brings 
growth, dry plant pots and gardeners out and 
about in the Botanical Gardens.  
 
Tuesdays and Sundays have being busy with in-
terested shoppers with many and stimulating con-
versation to be had over the plants tables.  
 
Growing Friends continues to be a laughing, chat-
ting and welcoming group. We have all enjoyed 
each otherôs company, gardening knowledge and 
baking over the warming months.   
 
We have being thankful for the donation of pots of 
which we now have in abundance. We are often in 
need of pots or plastic bags if any members have 
any spare please drop them into the George Long-
ley building.  
 
Growing Friends has received a large order of 
plants, to be ready for the Begonia Festival ensur-
ing that the beginning of 2013 will be a busy one. 

Yvonne Curbach 

Did you know Lots of  Plants and 
Pots  give Friends 10% discount?  

Annette Zealey (Geelong Botanical Gardens) was 

Guest Speaker at the 150th book Launch 
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History Report Summer 
Edition 2013  
 

The book ñAn Eden of Loveliness, the 
Ballarat Botanical Gardens ò is now 
on the sales shelves. I do hope you 
all took advantage of the special 
member price and filled many Christ-
mas stockings.  
 

Copies are still available of this very 
limited print run at the Longley 
rooms, the Robert Clark Conservatory 
and the Art Gallery.  
 

Thanks to the many members who 
supported this project from inception 
to completion. Many had a huge im-
pact on this history project, but espe-
cial thanks must go to our President, 
Elizabeth Gilfillan, who had such faith 
in us. Her organization of the actual 
launch was seamless, and cham-
pagne flowed in an appropriate river. 
The speeches were most apt, and as 
is usual with these things, those who 
worked hardest said least.  
 

All are encouraged to become in-
volved as we prepare for our next 
projects. Mooted so far is a booklet 
detailing our succession of Curators 
and Benefactors, as well as a survey 
of trees, shrubs and perennials at 
these Gardens ï perhaps in the form 
of an e -book. Watch this space.  

Lorraine, History Convener 

Lake Wendouree  Gardens 
Advisory Committee  
 

No Councillors attended the December 
meeting due to the recent Council elections.  
Councillors were going to reveal their inter-
est group preferences later in the week.  The 
Mayor, John Burt, will be one representative 

on the LWAGAC. 

 Representatives of different groups will be 
given an opportunity to make a brief presen-
tation on the role of their group to the new 

council early in 2013. 

 The Councilôs weed cutter and trained staff 
have been operating effectively in many ar-
eas.  A recent problem with a hydraulic com-
ponent on the weed cutter put it out of action 
for two weeks.  Repairs have been carried 
out and it will be operated in shifts to catch 

up with the cutting schedule. 

 The level of the lake will be maintained 
within 20cm of full by inputs from various 
sources, including A-grade treated waste 
water.  The lake water is óhealthyô according 

to the various measures being monitored. 

 Original street lights removed from Bakery 
Hill during recent road works will be installed 

in a suitable place within the lake precinct. 

 Peter Marquand gave an interesting pres-
entation focusing on a number of issues re-
lated to staffing in the Gardens.  More appli-
cations and improved selection had resulted 
in very good apprentice recruitment.  A part-
time position will be created in the Conser-
vatory to ensure continuity of opening across 
the day.  Years of experience of staff in the 
Conservatory and Nursery were quoted and 

deemed to be most acceptable. 

  The next stage in the ófernery restoration 
projectô will be activated early in 2013 as the 
new councillors settle in.  Detailed staged 

plans will be developed.   

 óMajor sponsorsô will be identified from 
whom significant  financial assistance may 

be obtained.       

 Mike Sorrel Bob Whitehead and Ian Smith, two of the original  

óFriendsô, at the 150th book launch 
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Gardens in Spring Committee  
Thank you to all who supported our 5th annual Ballarat Gardens in Spring. The weather was kind which 
in turn provided the ideal conditions for perusing gardens and celebrating all that Ballarat has to offer 
during our glorious Spring.  
 
This yearôs Speakers Luncheon held on Friday, 2nd November was held at the Ballarat Art Gallery to 
coincide with the current Botanical Art Exhibition ñCapturing Flora- 300 years of botanical artò. 90 
guests were entertained and captivated by our two guest speakers, Jenny Phillips ï Australiaôs leading 
Botanical Artist and Trisha Dixon ï well known Author and Photographer.  
 
A leisurely lunch was served with guests taking advantage of the opportunity to meet with Guest 
Speakers and purchase books. The open gardens on the Saturday and Sunday again proved to be 
very popular, with visitor numbers exceeding our expectations ï 1200 recorded visiting the four gar-
dens. Both days were perfect weather wise and visitors took their time and enjoyed chatting to the own-
ers, enjoying coffee and food, not to mention spending up big on plants and preserves.  
 
Special thanks to the Open Garden owners for their willingness to open their gardens, hard work and 
commitment:  

Coravall, Smythesdale - Valerie & William Dykstra. A 30 
year labour of love, Coravall has developed into a beautiful 
garden with many areas of interest including a shady secret 
garden, a walled garden with an eclectic mix of treasured 
plants, an abundant vegetable garden and orchard. The 
stone walling and buildings are a feature in themselves.  
 
Kylie Roseôs Garden, Scarsdale ï Kylie Blake ðan imagi-
native garden filled with pre-loved treasures that have been 
recycled to create an artistic, functional and artistic garden. 
Features include the abundant potager garden and orchard, 
magnificent walled rose garden, pizza oven with many decorated theme throughout.  
 
Dunnstown House ï Susan Patterson Blessed ð with the wonderful rich volcanic soil from Mt.  
Warrenheip this beautiful, meandering garden is overflowing with treasured shrubs, majestic 
trees and hardy perennial creating various óroomsô to enjoy whatever the season.  

 
The Ridge,  Buninyong  - Ricky McLeod. A relatively young garden featuring gravelled terraces 
defined by hedging, a border garden, crab apple and lavender walk and productive vegetable 
patch. A formal, pared-back design, this garden also incorporates a Roman labyrinth, a Birch and 
Gingko grove and a ha-ha.  
 

Visitor attendances along with where they were from and how they knew about the event are currently 
being collated to assist with next yearôs funding and promotional strategies. The brochure is clearly the 
best means of promotion according to surveys; however the promotional efforts in the newspapers, 
magazines, radio and websites all contributed to getting the word out and getting people out and about!  
 
 Thanks also to our sponsors:-  

Kate Leach @ tickledpinkdesign ï brochure design;    Professionals Ballarat Real Estate ïsignage;  
Spot on Nursery and Pots ï tomato seedling for guests at Speakers Luncheon; 
Central Highlands Water - Water bottles;               Midland Irrigation ï Open Garden location maps;  
The Ballarat Courier ï promotional opportunities;                           Art Gallery Ballarat. 
 

We are again delighted to advise a profit was made from the event along with a contribution from each 
garden owner returning to the Friends for identified projects. The Committee will be meeting to discuss 
the 2013 program very soon however, in the mean time we would welcome any feedback on any as-
pect of the event and again thank the all óFriendsô for their support and enthusiasm.  
 

Helen Todd, Elizabeth Gilfillan, Wendy Taylor & Jan Todd  

Committee Ballarat Gardens in Spring  

Coravall, Smythesdale 
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Whatôs Happening 

in the Botanical  

Gardens? 
 
 The recently installed summer  

display in the conservatory in-

cludes a range of summer flow-

ering perennials and annuals as 

well as hydrangeas, fuchsias 

and pelargonium. 

The six beds in the main walk have been 

planted with bloomers of red and white dianthus 

for Christmas. This additional planting is being 

trialled this season.  

 

The beds will be replanted in the first week of 

the New Year with petunias, which will form 

part of the Begonia Festival display. 

Friends of the gardens funded the 

purchase of three cycads that have 

been planted in the round bed 

near the conservatory. The cycads 

have been hardened off in the 

nursery since May 2012. 

 

 

New modular slat wall display 

unit shop fittings have been pur-

chased for the Conservatory. The 

new fittings allow for the better 

display of shop stock and have 

already proved successful with 

good sales since their installation. 
Petermarquand@ballarat.vic.gov.au  

Page  8 Summer Edition 2012-13 
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Ballarat BotanKIDS   [Educating Group ]   

With over 1500 children attending the event on 24th Oct was very well supported by the 

Ballarat community!   We were successful once again in obtaining a grant for over 

$3000 to run the day from the BCC. A+ should be awarded for our efforts in promot-

ing the day. We have been included in the BCC Children's Week celebrations which 

has helped with advertising and getting us on the map! We have had reports it was the 

GBGPD that attracted by far the biggest numbers and that is quite remarkable given 

our very small organising Committee and  our small budget.   
 

The absolute highlight was the coming together of the maze. It was truly amazing! Due 

wholly to our very own Lorraine Powell, who worked out a design based on the original 

maze. She organised the hay and funded it herself. That was such a wonderfully gen-

erous gesture.  [We managed to sell off most bales to Springfest and other members] 

after our supply of cane mulch fell through at Buninyong.  My family pleasantly sur-

prised me and arrived early on the day and assisted too.  Thank you to  Peter and staff in 

their assistance on the day with the placing of the bollards and the few hours helping 

with maze hay. So generous.  
 

The BHS students facilitated and Lorraine established the ground rules and the Maze ran 

like clockwork all day.!   
 

Many of the Friends worked hard all day too and the Educating Group were so 

grateful for their time so freely and cheerfully given.  
 

The  Guides provided  child centred tours, Joan Garner and her crew produced over 100 

rounds of sandwiches, slices and drinks for our helpers, Anne Fawell not only baked 

slices and made sandwiches but sewed seemingly miles of homemade bunting! Gene-

vieve  Lowe put in a long day on the registration table.  
 

The lovely people at The Tangled Maze helped and assisted and even presented an 

intricate fascinating rope maze themselves.  
 

The partner agencies who work with us on the day are: The Ballarat City Childrenôs 

Librarian, St Peters Flower Group, The Ballarat Craft Council, University of Ballarat, 

Ballarat High School. BluEarth Sports and Outdoor Games Foundation,  CFA, The 

Tangled Maze, Central Highlands Water,  Ballarat City Council and Sovereign Hill 

FOSH. 
 

Agencies that may be involved next year include the Spinners and Weavers and local  

Permaculture Group as well as the Succulent Society. 
 

This was a remarkable effort in that it truly showcased our wonderful Gardens for the 

children and their families  in our community. The aim for the day was simple: to 

highlight the wonderful play opportunities there are in our Gardens and to educate 

young families and childrenôs professionals that outdoor play interacting with nature 

is an important joyful part of  childhood and should be encouraged.  The second Great 

Big Gardens Play was full of joy, generosity and play and I thank all involved.  
 

After we all recovered we then ran another Coffee and Cake session  for the under 

fives and their parents, With ten children all under three morning went well with 

loads of fun and  a pinecone or two decorated for the Christmas tree!   (continued page 10) 
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(contd.) Thanks to Joan for her yummy cakes and coffee. An idea from one of the partici-

pants that a  Nature Playgroup be established at the Gardens with no toys but all activities be 

run outside. This is a great idea and may eventuate sooner or later. For a Playgroup to be be 

formed Playgroup Victoria is involved and registration is officially done with the families 

involved and the setting itself.  BotaniKIDS will have minimal input but may act as a sup-

port. Food for thought.  

 

The Christmas Picnic was a huge success  with three schools invited. Each school with 70 

children were organised into groups with  a range of Christmas fun activities  along with a  

special highlight being the Christmas Secrets guided tour  with the Twelve Days of  an Aus-

sie Christmas being discovered in the Gardens. 

 

The idea  of the picnic was to show the children, their families and schools the art of pic-

nicking in the gardens.  As our our recent publication. An Eden Of Loveliness stated : end of 

year picnics in the past saw over seven thousand children involved.  

 

Wouldnôt it be wonderful if this tradition could be re established particularly with the 

steamer offering an extra experience! Dream or reality?  

 

Programs will continue in 2013 with more involvement with the Begonia Festival, Play-

groups coming to our Coffee and Cake mornings, holiday programs and the Great Big Gar-

dens Play Day with its feature this year of the PLAY PADDOCK.   

 

Further work will continue on our family and school groups self guided activities and a 

schools program will be developed. So plenty to keep us busy here at the BotaniKIDS Head-

quarters!   

 

It is repeated in every edition of the Newsletter report that Julie, Geraldine, Kaye,  Heather, 

Lorraine, Dianne, Merrie and Sue would love extra help this year. This year we mean it! 

 

Please consider joining us in whatever capacity you choose.   See this Newsletter for details 

as to when we meet.  

Julie Bradby 

Members of FBBG can take  

advantage of the following  

discount offers: 

 

Formosa Nursery     5%  

Special Guest 1: At Twilight 
Meeting, Tues. March 26 at 
7pm  ñ Dr. Barry Kentish  
Dr. Kentish was born and educated in 

England and lectured at the University 

of Ballarat until 2005.  Since retirement 

he has maintained contact with the Uni-

versity as a Senior Research Fellow; 

however much of his time is taken up 

with his passions ï family, fly fishing 

and bee keeping . 
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You will have seen on page 4 a reference to this yearôs AGM 
(Thursday, February 21) and our Guest Speaker Dr. Peter 
Donaldson. Some background is in order: 
 
   Dr Donaldson, has for the past three years been making a 
major documentary on the life and travels of a great Victorian sci-
entist, Sir Joseph Dalton Hooker.  
 
   Joseph Hooker was one of the greatest botanists in history 
but his work is little known to the general public. Hooker was a 
tough, determined scientist and played a major role as Darwinôs 
confidant and contributor to the Theory of Evolution and Gondwana.  
 
    By illustrating how the Eastern Himalayas have changed over the past 160 years and 
how the science of plant distributions or biogeography was developed, Peter hopes to contrib-
ute to our understanding of the changes we may expect from Climate Change. Peter has from 
being an enthusiastic amateur to a world authority on this great Victorian scientist and his role 
in the development of the Theory of Evolution. 
 

(source: http://www.jupeproductions.com/  January 12, 2013) 

 

Blackwood Ridge Nursery   

(formerly Trentham Nursery)  

is offering 30% off all purchases 

if a group of 20 or more  Friends book a nursery visit!   

 

  For more information please contact  

James Pethybridge by email at james@blackwoodridge.com.au   

or on the Web at 
www.blackwoodridge.com.au 

Dr. Joseph  

Hooker 

30%  

OFF!!  

Special Guest 2:  
 

At the May General Meeting (Thursday, May 16) the Committee is delighted to announce that Kate 
Roud from Mawallok will be our Guest Speaker. 

Kate will deliver an address entitled: òFrom Sissinghurst to Mawallok".     More next Newsletter. 

One for your Diary!  

http://www.blackwoodridge.com.au
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Friends of Ballarat Botanical Gardens Calendar for 2013  
 

Email: info@fbbg.org.au                                         Friends of Ballarat Botanic Gardens Inc.  
Website:  www.fbbg.org.au                                            P.O. Box 33W    Ballarat West   3350  

Tel. George Longley Centre  03 53429354   
 

 

Dates 

(to be confirmed) 
Event Venue 

Thurs, January 17th 
 
Thurs, February 21 
  
 

Tues, March 26, 7pm 

Symposium 
 
AGM  and General Meeting 
 
 

Twilight Meeting 

Robert Clark 
 
Robert Clark 
  
 

Robert Clark 

Thurs, April 18 

 
Mon, April 29 

  

Morning Tea for New Friends. 

All welcome to greet them! 

Cloudehill Bus Trip 

(see mail out) 

Robert Clark 

Thurs, May 16 General Meeting 10am Robert Clark 

Thurs, August 15 General Meeting  10am Robert Clark 

Thurs, October 17 George Longley Day George Longley 
Building 

Fri, October 25 Spring Lunch & Events Robert Clark 

Mon, November 11 Melbourne Herbarium 
(see next edition) 

  

Thurs, November 28 Friends BBQ Xmas Meeting  Robert Clark 

Educating Friends  

Activities 2013 
 

Feb 12th Coffee and Cake 

April 23rd Coffee and Cake 

June 11th Coffee and Cake 

July 9th Holiday Activity 

August 13th Coffee and Cake 

Sept 24th Holiday Activity 

October 23rd Big Garden Day  

(22nd October booked for preparation) 

Nov 12th coffee and Cake 

Dec 4th Christmas Activity 

A Note from the new 
óWellingtoniaô Editor:  
 

This is the first edition of 
óWellingtoniaô put together by its 
latest editor Michael Bird, a rela-

tively new resident of Ballarat. 
 

Thanks to out-going Editor Helen 
Vincent, as well as Elizabeth Gil-
fillan and Raoul and Beth Dixon 

for their support and advice in 
getting this edition out in fairly 

quick time.  MB 

Autumn edition of ôWellingtoniaõ 2013 is expected to be produced in the first week of April.  

mailto:info@fbbg.org.au
http://www.fbbg.org.au

